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Hi, everyone!
Unfortunately, weather forecasting is not a precise science; thus, the January field trip was cancelled in vain. Instead of rain and otherwise unpleasant conditions, the morning of the field trip turned out to be quite nice. Oh, well…
Our Chapter has been re-certified by National Audubon Society for the year. A direct deposit of $686.50 is a nice addition to our coffers.  This represents Baseline Funding for fiscal year 2010 and is the same amount as last year. It does again raise the issue of using our funds on behalf of appropriate cause(s). Please give some thought how we can do so, and present those ideas to chapter officers.

Speaking of TLAS chapter officers, we have a vacancy in the position of Vice President that needs to be filled. According to Section 6 of TLAS by-laws, the Vice-President shall assist the President to carry out his duties and in the absence of the President, the Vice-President shall direct and administer the affairs of

the SOCIETY and supervise all phases of its activities, subject to instructions by the Board, and shall preside at meetings of members and of the Board. If an office shall become vacant, the Board may proceed to elect, by majority vote, such Officer to fill the vacancy and the Officer so elected shall serve until the end of the fiscal year. Well, anyone interested in filling this vacancy, please contact the chapter president, knowing that the Vice-President customarily becomes the President after the incumbent completes his term.
The 13th annual Great Backyard Bird Count (GBBC) will be held from February 12 – 15th. The GBBC is an annual four-day event that engages bird watchers of all ages in counting birds to create a real-time snapshot of where the birds are across the continent and in Hawaii. Anyone can take part in the Great Backyard Bird Count, from novice bird watchers to experts. Participants count birds for as little as 15 minutes (or as long as they wish) on one or more days of the event and report their sightings online at www.birdcount.org. The GBBC poster, with all needed information can be seen and/or downloaded at 
http://www.birdsource.org/gbbc/gbbc-bro-pos-081204-lr.pdf . 

Birding reports from January have been sporadic, perhaps reflecting a reluctance by birders to brave the elements to see some birds. However, they just might be missing some of the better birding during this season. Remember, we can opt to stay indoors, sipping hot chocolate; but, the birds HAVE to forage. On a recent day of frigid temperatures and even some sleet, 10 Northern Bobwhite were seen – a rare sight these days, unfortunately. So, get on out, participate in the GBBC, and pass on your sightings!
See you at the meeting!
PRESENTATIONS AND FIELD TRIPS
Unless otherwise noted, the contact for programs and field trips is Gil Eckrich; Cell: 254-534-0061, Email gil.eckrich@att.net .

09 Feb 2010: Father Paul Moore of Saint Christopher's Episcopal Church of Killeen. Father Paul is a well-known falconer who will present: "Wings of the Spirit"
March 2010: NO MEETING

13 Apr 2010: Dr. Fred Gelbaugh, on a topic in which he is an acknowledged leader, Screech Owls.
11 May 10: Membership slide show and annual business meeting, including election of officers and board member.
Field Trips

13 February 2010: Afternoon/evening trip to Fort Hood’s west range to observe burrowing owl(s), other raptors, and sparrows. We'll meet at 3 pm at the junction of Elijah and Georgetown roads on Fort Hood.  Basically, take Highway 190 into Copperas Cove.  In Copperas Cove, take Highway 116 north 5.5 miles towards Gatesville.  Within the 1st mile, you will go through 2 stop signs and 2 traffic lights and the road will zig-zag a bit as you drive through downtown Copperas Cove.  After 5.5 miles, you will turn right (east) onto Elijah Road.  You will cross a cattle guard and enter Fort Hood at that point.  Speed limit is 50 mph along Elijah Road.  Then take Elijah Road east 3.1 miles to the junction of Elijah and Georgetown Roads.  Your tour guide will be waiting there, most likely in a silver Ford Explorer.

20 March 2010: Messer Ranch, on top of Nolanville Hill. Bill and Ann Messer once more will host us, and even provide LUNCH! Golden-cheeked Warbler is almost guaranteed, and who knows what we will find on the ponds and in the grasslands. We will meet at 08:00 at Belton Park & Ride.
24 April 2010: High Island!!! Make own reservations, important to make reservations for overnight accommodations NOW! 
15 May 2010: TBA
Snack and Drink Sign-up
                                       Snacks                                                              Drinks & Ice
09 Feb

      Louise Reid


                        Marilyn Miller
13 Apr

      Mary Voss



             Liz Cowan
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11 May                                    EVERYONE BRING SOMETHING!
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